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23 July, 2013

The Dhrector, Select Committee on the Agistment of Horses at Yaralia Estate, Legislative Council.
Parliament House

Macquarie Street

Sydney. NSW 2000

To The Hon.Robert Borsak MLC Committee Chair

RE: CURRENT AND FUTURE AGISTMENT OF HORSES ON THE YARALLA ESTATE

¥ have hved in the Concord area for forty vears and have visited both the Walker Estates many
times over that period. Many times I have taken overseas, interstate and country visitors to our
“hifle bit of country™ in the city, with its grazing horses and stately home at Dame Eadith Walker
which always made an impression. 1 have also had a greater connection in later years, because of
a family member’s horse being agisted there for many years. Over the past cightcen years the
paddocks have come to mean a great deal to three of my grandchildren as they have developed a
love of horses and a sense of how to be responsible for a large animal as have many other children
there That comradeship, sense of responsibility and maturity bas been now denied them by the
actions of bureaucrats who have no idea of history, local feelings or respect for the ordinary peopic
in this area. FOR WHAT?

Many horseowners have been left in a precarious position in regards to herse placement and access
to their amimals. They were paying fees for agistment at Yaralla and caring for the ammals and
surrounds. 1 now see that the last time | saw the paddocks they were overgrown and neglected.
(ten days ago) What is the agenda behind all this?

Being a Liberal voter, | am dismayed at the disregard shown to the local population and visitors
ahike by those who seem to have control of all the decision making without revealing their true
wtendions for this site. We are already being overnun with high rise housing and clogged roads in
this area because of “increasmg Population™ taking away this space at Yaralia and the horses
grazing there scems to be part of the agenda for turning the Concord area inte nothing more than a
highly over populated future slum.

We were told that access weould not be denied to the general public if the police horses were
agisted at Yaralla but it is meve than access that we have always had. We had involvement with
the horse owners and the horses, not just “patting™ the horses as onc bureaucrat stated we would
stilt be able to do if the police horses took up residence. Letting the public interact with the horses
is akin to saying we could play with Police vehicles. Not very practical. Would Mr O’Farrell care
to become mvolved in this matter? So far public consultation has beew instigated by the public not
those who have been pulling strings and disregarding public opinion.

Yours faithfully, ,

“Nita 'Ha.rtle3;



